
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 10TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, March 10th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember those defending us in the Mideast.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one was heard at this time.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton stated that the CAC was planning to meet next week, March 16th at 6 PM.  He reported on the following community events: The Stissing Theater Guild is presenting “Mary Poppins” this weekend at the High School; the Library is sponsoring another of their seminars called “My Color Garden” on Sat. 3/19 at 10 AM, an Agricultural Day program on Wed., 3/16 at 3 PM, and their continuing movie series on Thursdays at 2PM – “Grandma,” “Learning to Drive,” and “The Walk.”  The Grange will be having their Corned Beef and Cabbage dinner on 3/13; and the Forever Young Club will have their St. Patrick’s Day luncheon on Tuesday 3/22 at Uncle Sonny’s.
Councilman D’Agostino reported from the Recreation Commission’s February meeting that if people renting the pavilion had an issue getting insurance, the Town’s insurance carrier can provide one; the Town’s auditor wants a log kept for the Haunted Fortress; 150 – 160 kids were signed up for Taconic Little league, with opening day on April 17th; and the Easter Egg Hunt will be on Saturday, 3/19 at 10 AM with the Boy Scouts helping out.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich stated that from the prior evening’s ZBA meeting, two variances were granted for the Millbrook School project and that a new application had been received for a pool house.
Councilwoman Mary Weinberger did not have any reports.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton stated that the Highway Dept. was getting ready for spring.  As Supervisor, he had advertised for a secretary due to the incredible demands of his office and had selected a candidate, Christine Shanley.  She will be paid $16.50 for the first 6-month probationary period and then $20.40 thereafter.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda with the following additions: 1) adding a document for interim emergency successors, and 2) a Depot Lane issue.  Mark D’Agostino requested to add a budget resolution for the Rec. truck repair.  With these additions to the agenda amended to his motion, it was seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. DESIGNATION OF EMERGENCY INTERIM SUCCESSORS: Supervisor Norton appointed Mary Weinberger, Mark D’Agostino and Ryan Orton to serve in that order as emergency successors.
2. DEPOT LANE ISSUE: The following resolution was read by the Supervisor:

RESOLUTION #3A OF 2016


WHEREAS, the Dutchess County Department of Public Works (DCDPW) has proposed the replacement of Bridge S-37 (BIN 3343850) on Bulls Head Road (County Route 19) over the Little Wappinger Creek, and


WHEREAS, DCDPW has advised the Town of Stanford that this project will have certain impacts described below on the Town Road known as Depot Lane, and as shown on an attached drawing, and
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WHEREAS, DCDPW will remove Depot Lane in its entirety from the intersection of Bulls Head Road to the intersection with the Depot Lane Spur, and


WHEREAS, DCDPW will reclaim the old road bed as a vegetated area by adding topsoil and seed, and


WHEREAS, DCDPW will horizontally realign approximately three hundred (300) feet of the Depot Lane Spur to safely intersect with the newly aligned Bulls Head Road, and


WHEREAS, DCDPW will vertically realign four hundred (400) feet of the Depot Lane Spur by raising it approximately seven (7) feet to meet the newly aligned Bulls Head Road.  This aspect of the project will also include the construction of related highway embankments, and

WHEREAS, DCDPW will extend the driveway of John T. Johnsen and Ann Marie Johnsen, whose address is 8 – 24 Locust Way, Stanfordville, tax grid number 6668-00-812270, through the old Depot Lane roadbed to meet Bulls Head Road, and


WHEREAS, this Board feels that all of the modifications described above are in the best interest of the health and safety of the traveling public.


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby approves of the Dutchess County Department of Public Works’ proposed alterations to Depot Lane and the Depot Lane Spur as described in this resolution.


Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


Resolution #3A of 2016 was approved and adopted by the unanimous votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 10th day of March 2016.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. REQUEST FOR MECHANIC’S HELPER: This request by the Highway Supt. was tabled on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, as certain documents were not forthcoming, but both Mr. Norton and Mr. D’Agostino will meet with the Highway Supt. Myers regarding this matter.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. HIGHWAY RECOGNITION LETTER: The Supervisor read a letter of thanks that was received by the Town from Therese Balagna regarding a problem that the Highway Department took care of within 24 hours and she was very pleased.
3. PARKINSON’S AWARENESS MONTH RESOLUTION: The following resolution was read by the Supervisor:

RESOLUTION #3B OF 2016

APRIL AS PARKINSON’S AWARENESS MONTH IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD

WHEREAS, Parkinson’s disease is a progressive neurological movement disorder of the central nervous system, which has a unique impact on each patient; and

WHEREAS, according to the Parkinson’s Action Network, the Parkinson’s Disease Foundation, the American Parkinson’s Disease Association and the National Institute of Health, there are over one million Americans diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, symptoms include slowness, tremor, difficulty with balance and speaking, rigidity, cognitive and memory problems; and

WHEREAS, although new medicines and therapies may enhance the life for some time for people with Parkinson’s, more work is needed for a cure; and

WHEREAS, increased education and research are needed to help find more effective treatments with fewer side effects and ultimately a cure for Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, a multidisciplinary approach to Parkinson’s disease care includes wellness, support and caregiver groups; and

WHEREAS, April has been proclaimed as World Wide Parkinson’s Awareness month for all to recognize the need for more research and help in dealing with the devastating effects of Parkinson’s disease.

NOW THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford does hereby proclaim that April will be Parkinson’s Awareness month in the Town of Stanford.

Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton

Seconded by Councilman Ryan Orton

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes. 
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Resolution #3B of 2016 was approved and adopted by the unanimous votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 10th day of March 2016.

4. SECURITY CAMERA COST ADJUSTMENT: Supervisor Norton explained that two more security cameras were needed at the rear of the Town Hall, amounting to an increase in cost of $775, with the total of the security camera costs now at $5, 220.00.  A motion to approve this additional expense was made by Mr. Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

5. LED STREET LIGHTING: Central Hudson’s plan to transition streetlights to LEDs was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino for the Stanfordville Bangall Light District.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino; Ryan Orton – yes;
6. ATTLEBURY SCHOOL HOUSE: Mr. Norton stated that the Attlebury School House property will be considered on March 22nd for nomination to the NYS Registry of Historic Places.

7. CREDIT CARDS FOR THE TOWN OFFICES: After discussion, a motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to have the company Gov.pay be the company to have credit card acceptance in the various offices.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Mr. D’Agostino will contact them to get in touch with the company.

8. COPIER USER CODES: Councilwoman Weinberger and Clerk Bell had originally discussed this plan.  A motion was made by Mrs. Weinberger, seconded by Joseph Norton, to have the Town Clerk contact Ricoh and get this process going.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

9. CAPITAL PLAN: TAX ASSESSMENT: After having received a presentation by Assessor Gotovich last month on the advantages of having a town-wide reassessment, Mr. Norton read the following resolution:           
                                                   RESOLUTION #3C OF 2016

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford strives, through its Assessor’s Office, to maintain accurate, reliable and up to date assessments of taxable properties in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, it is a proper and recommended practice that a town-wide assessment inventory be revisited from time to time in order to remove inequities that emerge, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board received recommendations and documentation from the Town Assessor of the need to reexamine and correct the assessment rolls since the task was last undertaken over ten years ago.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford Town Board encumber the sum of $95,000 in to a Capital Fund earmarked for the express purpose of commencing a town wide assessment of the taxable properties within the Town of Stanford, and that this task will be under the charge of the Town of Stanford Assessor.

Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton

Seconded by Councilman Ryan Orton

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes. 
Resolution #3C of 2016 was approved and adopted by the unanimous votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 10th day of March 2016.

10. REC. TRUCK BRAKES: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to have the Rec. Budget pay for half of the cost of the Rec. truck repairs for the brakes and the engine and for an inspection in the total amount of $8,338.80.  The Rec. budget line that will be impacted will be 00-06-7140-40 (sub-category of SPARC staining) in the amount of $4,169.40.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
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11. and 12. REC. SEPTIC AND WATER FILTRATION SYSTEM: Supervisor Norton stated that the specs will be going out to local plumbers to get this water filtration system installed.  He added that the septic tank should probably also be pumped out too.  These two actions were approved on a motion made by Mr. Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Brief discussion followed regarding the time of the installation as Little League Opening Day was set for April 16th.  If need be, a special meeting to award the bids may be called for.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

13. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the February 8th Workshop meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – abstained; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Minutes of the February 11th Town Board meeting were approved, with the following changes, on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton: 
· page 2, #2, Recreation Truck… “… and the other half to come from the Haunted House fund Recreation budget…” 
· page 2, #3, Dog Issue: “… to Jean Knapp, the correct licensee upon the recommendation of the Town Attorney and according…” 
· and page 2, #5, Quaker Cemetery, “…recommended that the Town cannot take care of the property due to liability issues…”.  
With these changes noted, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – abstained; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
Councilwoman Eurich made mention of a correction from her liaison report for the Zoning Board of Appeals last month: she should have stated that they set public hearings for variances for the Millbrook School building project.  In addition, Mrs. Eurich also made a motion to have the January 4th, 2016 Reorganizational Meeting Minutes reflect that her vote was “abstained” on the 2016 CAC appointments.  The motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.

A motion was then made by Joseph Norton to adjourn at 8:15 PM.  The motion was seconded by Ryan Orton with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
Respectfully submitted,
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

